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357-2022-1728 
December 14, 2022 
 
Her Worship Annette Groves 
Mayor 
Town of Caledon 
Email:  annette.groves@caledon.ca  
 
Dear Mayor Groves: 
 
Please accept my congratulations for your successful campaign, and I wish you 
success as the new Mayor of the Town of Caledon. 
 
I am following up with you and your office on a meeting which was held between myself 
and your predecessor and his delegation at this year’s Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario Conference. At that meeting, the ministry committed to following up on with the 
Town of Caledon on air quality issues raised by the local community. 
 
In October 2022, both the Town of Caledon and the ministry announced an air quality 
monitoring partnership to assess air quality within residential areas in the vicinity of the 
Caledon aggregate operations and Bolton distribution centre for up to six months at 
each location. My staff will be meeting with staff of the town to proactively identify future 
needs and appropriate locations for the short-term air monitoring study, as well as 
finalize the joint working group materials while you wait for Council’s 2023 budget 
decisions.   
 
We look forward to a continued partnership with the town in the months ahead.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
David Piccini 
Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
 
c: The Honourable Sylvia Jones, MPP, Dufferin—Caledon 
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May 27, 2022                                                                         Sent via E-Mail: minister.mecp@ontario.ca 

 

 
 

The Honourable David Piccini 

Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks 

College Park 5th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3  
 
Dear Minister Piccini,  
 
RE: AIR QUALITY IN CALEDON  

I am writing to advise that at the Town Council meeting held on May 24, 2022, Council adopted a 

resolution requesting a meeting with the Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks at the 

AMO conference to bring forward air quality concerns in the Town of Caledon. 

The resolution reads as follows: 

That a meeting with the Minister of Environment, conservation and Parks be requested at 

the AMO conference to bring forward air quality concerns in the Town of Caledon, and to 

request on-going active monitoring in the areas outlined in the Presentation; and 

 

That this motion and the Presentation be provided to the top ten Aggregate producing 

municipalities in Ontario requesting support for air quality monitoring at the provincial level. 

 

Enclosed for your reference is a copy of the presentation materials. 

For more information regarding this request, please contact the undersigned by email to 

mayor@caledon.ca or by phone at 905.584.2272 ext. 4155.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter.  

Sincerely,  

 

 
Allan Thompson 
Mayor  
 
Cc: The Honourable Sylvia Jones, MPP Dufferin-Caledon,  sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org 

Mayor Sue Foxton, Chair TAPMO, tapmo@northdumfries.ca  
Devan Lobo, Senior Business Analyst, Town of Caledon, devan.lobo@caledon.ca   
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